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Comments:  I do not agree with or approve of the proposed directive of classifying fixed bolts, slings, nuts, and or

pitons as installations. Rock climbing is a recognized recreation. People are suppose to be able to use

wilderness land for recreation and educational purposes. Along with many other reasons as well. Granted I do

not approve of grid-bolting and the scaring of a mountain face. But by imposing this turn of phrase, or language

to deem fixed anchors as installations you are hindering peoples ability to recreate safely. You take away the

historic value that climbing has instilled in these wilderness areas. The point of wilderness areas is to promote

awareness of the other living creatures that exist with us on this planet. The ecosystems that we rely on to

maintain a living. If people are not allowed to safely travel through vertical terrain to find this meaning and the

profound purpose it holds for current and future affairs, you are denying our right to use public lands as stated in

the wilderness act of 1964. 


